UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

STUDENT EXPERIENCE COMMITTEE
Wednesday 13 November 2019
2pm – 5pm
MINUTES

(Unreserved)

	Chair
	Richard Stock

	
	

	Present
	Professor Natasha Lindstaedt, Dr Leanne Andrews, Zoe Manning, Craig Stephens, Asha Ali, Greta Remeikaite, Michael Banahene 

	
	

	Apologies
	Professor Madeline Eacott, Ana-Maria Bichir

	
	

	Secretary
	Meg O’Loughlin

	
	

	In attendance
	Dr Dave Parry, Rachel Lucas, Hannah Gott, Mira Dragieva, Chris Jakens

	

	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS

	
	

	Noted
	No additional items were starred for the agenda.
	145/19

	
	
	

	MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 17 September 2019 (SEC/19/26)
	

	
	
	

	Approved
	The minutes from the last meeting were approved.
	146/19

	
	
	

	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

	
	
	

	Noted
	There were no matters arising from the minutes.
	147/19

	
	
	

	OPEN FORUM: ISSUES IDENTIFIED BY COMMITTEE MEMBERS

	
	
	

	Noted

	The Chair provided an update on Demand for Change actions. This included the recruitment of a new Conduct Investigator; work undertaken by the Conduct Group; and the delivery of consent training to students during Welcome, analysis of which was now underway.
	148/19

	
	
	

	STUDENTS’ UNION MISSION PRIORITIES 2019-20 (VERBAL UPDATE)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	An update from the Students’ Union on progress on the Mission:

	149/19

	
	· Environment. Suppliers had been changed in campus stores to reduce plastic use; Students’ Union representatives attended a sustainability conference in Nottingham; events on campus had taken place to educate and start conversations.
· Mental Health. A sub-group had been formed between the Students’ Union and Student Wellbeing and Inclusivity Service to tackle communications, support after diagnosis, understanding the student voice and to look at stress and loneliness.

· Transport. Events were taking place to understand the student experience; meetings had taken place with First Bus and Colchester Citizens; and conversations had started with the University about parking, improved signage and a car sharing scheme.
· Cost of living. Progress was being made on the issues of accommodation costs, laundry and participation in sport.
· Food. Future priorities included expanding the Thursday market, working with Essex Food to improve information on allergens and improving cost and quality of food and drink options.

· My course. The Students’ Union had input into the Education Strategy. Future focuses included academic deadlines and issues with accessing library facilities including the paternoster lift.

· Southend. Areas of focus included, placement costs and transparency of information; facilities in the Forum; improved communications with the Student Services Hub; deadlines clashing with placements; and working with Student Voice Groups. 

· Community. Work was taking place on delivering workshops, including those with Essex Startups and Barclays Bank. Further work has started to forge better links between Colchester and Southend societies and to look at timetabling concerns amongst students.
· Space. A room audit had been completed and suitable spaces identified to support East15 students with evening access to studio space.
	150/19
151/19
152/19
153/19
154/19
155/19
156/19
157/19
158/19

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Committee noted the SU’s concerns about the paternoster lift in the Library.
Future updates to the Committee would focus on areas where there were barriers to progress.


	159/19
160/19

	
	
	

	UPDATE ON INDUSTRIAL ACTION (VERBAL UPDATE)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A verbal report by the Chair on the impending industrial action.
	161/19

	
	
	

	Reported
	The Committee noted that the Universities & Colleges Union (UCU) had voted to take industrial action with a mandated period up to April 2020. Full strike action would be taking place from 25 November – 4 December 2019, followed by possible action short of a strike until April 2020. Minimising the impact on students was a high priority. A series of meetings and communications would follow the decision on industrial action. The Academic Registrar was producing guidance for Departments on safeguarding the student experience and all student learning outcomes. A further report on the impact of the industrial action and the measures the University had taken to support students would be made at the next meeting.


	162/19

	
	
	

	BREXIT IMPACT (VERBAL UPDATE)
	

	
	
	

	Received 
	The Chair provided an update on the preparations to manage the impact of the UK’s departure from the European Union.
	163/19

	
	
	

	Noted
	During discussion, it was noted that further progress would not be known until after the General Election on 12 December 2019. The University’s Brexit Impact Group would continue to monitor progress with the institutional action plan that had been prepared.
	164/19

	
	
	

	
	
	

	GUIDELINES FOR STAFF ON RESPONDING TO STUDENT ENQUIRIES (VERBAL UPDATE) 
	

	
	
	

	Received
	An update on the planned guidance to staff on responding to student enquiries following the discussion of NSS free text comments in September 2019.
	165/19

	
	
	

	Noted
	Areas for discussion included:
· Student expectations on responses to emails

· Out-of-hours and weekend responses

· Expectations for part-time staff

· Utilising effective out-of-office messages

· Handling emergency situations and last minute requests
· Utilising administrative support within departments
	166/19
167/19
168/19
169/19
170/19
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	Action
	It was agreed that the Students’ Union would seek student views about their expectations by the end of November 2019 and findings would be communicated to the Academic Registrar to support progress with the guidance.
	172/19

	
	
	

	STUDENT WELLBEING AND INCLUSIVITY SERVICE – UPDATE (SEC/19/17)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A report on the Student Wellbeing and Inclusivity Service focused on performance, student feedback and areas for improvement. 
	173/19

	
	
	

	Noted
	It was noted that the number of students providing feedback was low, but Validium had now embedded a feedback process into their interactions with students. Improved data would support comparisons and the tracking of improvements in the future. The Committee considered the communication plan that had been prepared to maximise understanding of all aspects of the service among staff and students.
	174/19

	
	
	

	Action
	The Students’ Union would provide an update at the February 2020 meeting of Student Experience Committee on student feedback relating to mental health and wellbeing.
	175/19

	
	
	

	STUDENT VOICE: NATIONAL STUDENT SURVEY – PROGRESS ON ACTIONS RELATING TO SOUTHEND (SEC/19/28) 
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper detailing actions taken in response to the National Student Survey 2019 on Southend campus.
	176/19

	
	
	

	Reported
	Opening hours of services was reported as a particular barrier to progress. IT Services, the Library and Student Services were all being involved in discussions to identify a way forward.
	177/19

	
	
	

	Action
	An update on progress with the actions would be considered at the

February 2020 meeting of the Student Experience Committee.
	178/19

	
	
	

	STUDENT VOICE: OUTPUTS FROM STUDENT VOICE GROUPS – AUTUMN TERM (VERBAL UPDATE)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A verbal update on the Autumn Term meetings to-date of the Student Voice Groups.
	179/19

	
	
	

	Noted
	Ten Student Voice Groups had already taken place and 472 student representatives had been recruited, 284 of whom had completed basic training. Chairs’ training had also commenced.
	180/19

	
	
	

	
	Issues identified included: Loughton weekly timetables being released the previous Friday morning to support students with managing their time outside of University. Department of Literature, Film and Theatre Studies was considering module optionality, repeating certain modules throughout the academic year to help with avoiding timetable clashes. Other Student Voice Group meetings had been used to discuss timings for academic feedback, recommending a two week limit for feedback on written assignments and discussing the spacing of deadlines. The quality of minutes from Student Voice Groups, to support the appropriate following up on actions, and a deadline of ten days for the publishing of minutes had also been recommended. The Student Experience team was working with Departments to enhance the communication of Student Voice Group outputs and wider student engagement.


	181/19

	
	
	

	STUDENT VOICE: STUDENT VOICE PLAN (SEC/19/29)

	
	
	

	Received
	A report on the Student Voice Plan, which had been endorsed by Education Committee in October 2019.
	182/19

	
	
	

	Noted
	It was noted that the plan would be implemented over three years. Tracking mechanisms were being developed to ensure actions were met. It was reported that a meeting between Student Experience team, Quality and Academic Development team and Students’ Union would take place by the end of November 2019 to understand shared priorities.  
	183/19

	
	
	

	Action
	An update on progress with the actions would be considered at the

February 2020 meeting of the Student Experience Committee.
	184/19

	
	
	

	STUDENT VOICE: UK ENGAGEMENT SURVEY 2019 – RESULTS (SEC/19/30)

	
	
	

	Received
	A report analysing the results of the UK Engagement Survey 2019.
	185/19

	
	
	

	Noted
	It was noted that response rates were low, but improved compared with previous years. Although focused on student engagement rather than satisfaction, the results would be used as a lead indicator in measuring progress with institutional strategic objectives.
	186/19

	
	
	

	STUDENT VOICE: PGR STUDENT VOICE SURVEY (SEC/19/31)

	
	
	

	Received
	The draft PGR Student Voice Survey and accompanying consultation document. 
	187/19

	
	
	

	Reported
	A broad range of feedback was provided. It was noted that the final version of the survey was expected to go to Education Committee in February 2020. A timeframe for running the survey and incentives to encourage participation had not yet been determined. Feedback already received had included comments on the survey’s length and broad focus.
	188/19

	
	
	

	LIVED EXPERIENCE OF COMMUNITIES AT THE UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX (VERBAL UPDATE)

	
	
	

	Received
	A verbal report on progress with the Students’ Union request for a review of the lived experience of Islamic, women and Black & Minority Ethnic students.
	189/19

	
	
	

	Noted

	The work of Athena Swan, the Race Equality Charter and the reshaped Faith Centre, managed by a new Faith & Community Manager, were appropriate mechanisms to take the work forward. A listening exercise with students would be undertaken.
	190/19

	
	
	

	
	
	

	SPORTS ANNUAL REPORT 2018-19 (SEC/19/32)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	The annual report on sport provision at the University of Essex.
	191/19

	
	
	

	Reported
	Highlights from the report included an increase in classes to 100 per week; 80% of students living on Colchester campus had activated their complementary silver membership; the importance of volunteering in sport; and successes for the competitive sports teams at the University. During discussion, the importance of understanding the influence of sport on both wellbeing and academic achievement was noted. Sport provision at Southend and Loughton campuses was also discussed. The Committee had delegated responsibility on behalf of Senate for oversight of the Higher Education Achievement Report (HEAR) and noted the role it could play in supporting the increased visibility of sport when considering the development of the HEAR and the achievements to be recognised.
	192/19

	
	
	

	SUMMARY OF ACTIONS AND MATTERS TO BE BROUGHT TO THE ATTENTION OF EDUCATION COMMITTEE, SENATE AND ELSEWHERE

	
	
	

	Agreed
	The Committee agreed the issues to include in the report to Education

Committee.
	193/19


Meg O’Loughlin
Secretary, Student Experience Committee

Academic Section

29 November 2019
